LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 2, 2013

Members present:  Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Marie Miller, Art Williams, David Reel, Brian Trock (Brian has filled Mary's position as Membership Chair on November 1), Kim Wright

Members absent:  Coco Brennan, Theresa Frasch, Toni Allison, Caroline Carpenter

Guests:  Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, Elizabeth Bowerman, Valerie Lefevre, Nancy Fitzpatrick  (Rich is running for President 2014, Pete is running for Vice President, Nancy is taking over Publicity from Cheryl, Elizabeth is taking over Outreach from Caroline).

1.  Call to order at 6 PM.

2.  Reading and Approval of September 23, 2013 Minutes:  The minutes from September had been sent out via e-mail.  Janet moved the minutes be accepted; Marie seconded.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

3.  Treasurer's Report:  David sent out the treasurer's report for both October and November.  The balance at the end of November was $6207.77.  There were deposits of $2210 and $130 for the new class tuitions, payments of $160 for background checks, and speaker mileage for $150.  Kim moved that the report be accepted; Janet seconded.  Motion passed.  Treasurer's report approved.

David reported on the storage facility rate increase.  AAA Storage wants us to purchase renter's insurance either on our own or from them for an extra $25 per month.  We have been paying $43 per month for a 5' by 15' climate controlled unit, and they would charge us an extra $5 per month for the insurance (non-profit rate).  This rate is only good until February 1, 2014.  After that, the rate would go up to $86 for rent plus $10 for insurance, basically doubling our cost.  David said he and Coco have been checking other storage facilities in the area for a lower cost.  Rich asked if it was necessary to have a climate-controlled unit.  We definitely need it to be climate controlled because of the animal skins in the Traveling Trunk and other items that should not be exposed to extreme heat or cold.  We may have to pay more for storage.  Agrilife may give us space to erect our own storage on site, whether we build it ourselves or purchase a  ready-built one.  Henry said that Chris Wiemers, our county agent, may be open to the idea, even though there are concerns as to how to get electric to it and how to pest-proof it.  Henry is trying to get permission from the county to have our own area for storage.  We would be responsible for maintaining the area, such as mowing and trimming around the unit.  Art knows an electrician who might do the job for less money than others.  Henry will pursue this with Chris and report back to the Board as to what Chris says.

Old Business:  Since the last Board Meeting in September, there was an issue that came up concerning whether our chapter would help pay for Craig Hensley's (Guadalupe River State Park)expenses to attend Hog Island Camp.  The Alamo Chapter decided to donate $300 toward his expenses.  Since we did not meet in October and our November meeting did not take place until December, it was necessary to conduct an e-vote on this issue.  After much discussion, Brian moved the chapter donate $300 toward Craig's expenses to Hog Island Camp; Kim seconded.  The motion passed.  We will give $300 toward Craig's expenses. 

a.  2014 BOD Officer Candidates and Committee Chairs---Several potential officers and chairs are

     in attendance at this meeting---Rich Bradley (President), Pete Bryant (Vice President), Elizabeth 

     Bowerman (Outreach), Nancy Fitzpatrick (Publicity).

b.  Signs of Recognition---Art brought the signs that Chris Mitchell had done.  They look really nice.

     There will be one for the Arboretum at Agrilife, one for Mesquite Creek, one for the Guadalupe

     River Trail, and one for Tye Preston Library.  Others may come later.  Rich will talk with Coco

     about signs that at one time were available through State.

Committee Chair Reports:

a.  Education:  Art reported that all is going well.  All speakers are confirmed for 2014 except for the

     October class on Herpetology.  Art may ask Flo Oxley if she knows of someone who can teach that

     class.  Art said there were 4 people who wanted to take the new class, but were too late to join since 

     they had missed the Orientation and the first class.  There was discussion about starting a new class 

     in the spring, but Art does not like that idea.  There are too many issues with doing that, plus the

     speakers are not always in the same order each class year, so the logistics of two classes getting in

     all the class subjects would be difficult.  Valerie mentioned that she was late trying to get in the class 

     last year and had to wait until this year, but said it did not keep her from signing up for this year's 

     class.  She had no problem waiting.  Art said the new President can look at the possibility of having

     two classes starting at varying times of the year.  The BOD decided to accept the Education Com-

     mittee's decision not to accept late students.

b.  Communications:  Marie said the website is going fairly well.  Brian sent her lots of pictures to 

     post on the site.  She said that Toni wants to get more Out and About items on the calendar.  Henry 

     suggested that the position of Historian be done away with and use the website for the purpose of

     posting our scrapbook items.  Marie asked about posting pictures of the graduating classes, but not 

     include names for privacy reasons.  The social media (Facebook, Twitter) has been put on hold until 

     she can get the website updated.

c.  Community Recognition:  Theresa was absent.  Henry explained to the guests and prospective

     committee chairs and officers about the award and who has received it in the past.  There has been

     no winner selected as of this meeting.

d.  Historian:  no report.

e.  Membership:  Brian has had some problems getting the data problems solved.  He replaced Mary

     Cunningham and much of the information that was passed on to him is incorrect.  He wants to co-

     ordinate the different spread sheets for better record keeping (correlate them with the approved

     projects list) and will do this in 2014.  Henry suggested that before Brian enter any new data for 

     2014, he needs to get the 3 sheets to agree.

f.  Out and About:  Toni was absent; no report.

g.  Outreach:  Caroline was absent.  Elizabeth (Caroline's replacement) will meet with new mem-

     ber transfer David Gwin, who has experience in the Speaker's Bureau with his former chapter, to see

     if he will take on the position currently open in our chapter.  Brian reported that at the Community

     Fair at TPML, he spoke with about 25 people and handed out about 10 of our brochures.

h.  Projects:  Janet sent Marie a Project's List without the Person of Contact information to post on

     the website.  The Members Only link has that information.  Janet will contact these people in

     December to see if they want to remain the contact persons for 2014.

i.  Publicity:  Cheryl is no longer the Chair.  Nancy will replace her.  She will try to get something in 

     the paper soon about our activities.

New Business:

a.  Written Job Procedures---Henry asked the outgoing officers and chairs to write up a list of 

     procedures that they think would help the incoming people.  He does not want the job description

     and duties found in the Membership Manual, but things that the officers and chairs did that made

     the job easier for them.

b.  Annual Meeting Agenda---The election will be held at the December 19th chapter meeting.  Coco

     will preside over the election as Past President.  There will be a floor vote if none of the officer

     positions are contested and a written ballot if they are contested.  David said that notice needs to 

     be sent out for the election and the Christmas Party.  He said he, Sherry, and Janet Hahn are 

     planning the party.

c.  Pin Distribution---The certification pins have always been awarded at the Chapter Meetings; how-

     ever, many members do not attend the meetings, so Henry suggested that the unclaimed pins be

     available at distribution boxes located at Agrilife and TPML.  Henry told Rich that these mem-

     bers could be notified that their pins are available for pick at one of these locations or at the next

     chapter meeting.

     Brian is still trying to straighten out the volunteer and advanced training hours of many members so

     that they may receive their pins.

Comments and Adjourn:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

